RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on August 19, 2015 and was attended by Commissioner John Nagle; Officer Raymond Matus, Highway Patrol; William Gallagher, Director of Parking, Mary Ann Donnelly Administrative Assistant; and Radnor resident, David Holmes.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 19, 2015, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Helen Baker requests a handicapped parking space in front of 217 Callanan Avenue.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends drafting an Ordinance to establish a handicap parking space in front of 217 Callanan Avenue. Staff Traffic Committee recommends this action as all requirements for an established handicap parking space have been fulfilled.

2. Christine Kondra requests permission to hold to the "Turkey Trot Run" on Thanksgiving Day, November 26, 2015.

No one was in attendance for this item. This will be placed on the Staff Traffic Committee Agenda on September 16, 2015.

3. Peter Vloedman requests a traffic study to be conducted at Atterbury Road and Newtown Road and Shadeland Road and Newtown Road.

The site distance problem at Shadeland Road has been corrected. Bushes have been cut back. There is a large tree which is a site distance problem on Atterbury Road. Penn Dot will review and get back to Staff Traffic Committee.

4. The Wayne Business Association requests permission to hold the "Inside Out Kick Off Event" on August 27, 2015 beginning at 6:00pm until 7:30pm in the Louella Drive park/grass area between Lancaster Avenue and Louella Court.

Staff Traffic Committee has approved this event. No state road closures are required for this event.

5. The Saturday Club requests permission to hold a 5K race on Saturday, April 9, 2016 or Saturday, April 30, 2016.

No one was in attendance for this item. This will be placed on the Staff Traffic Committee Agenda for September 16, 2015.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Chris Hatch requests placing a "No Thru Traffic" sign on Petrie Avenue to help safety measures.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends drafting an Ordinance posting a "No Thru Traffic" sign on both sides of Petrie Avenue. A petition was received and the majority of residents were in favor of the signs.